LAKE EDGEWOOD CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Tuesday, January 14th, 2025 7:00 P.M. 
Lake Edgewood Community Center 715 W. Shore Dr.
Martinsville, IN, 46151

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM and began with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance were Director Stege, Director Neely, Director Stallsworth, Director Rakowski, Director Anderson, Financial Director Horn, and Secretary Miller.  There were three freeholders in attendance.
READING OF THE MINUTES
Secretary Mady Miller read the October Minutes that Kali Kent had recorded. Director Rakowski motioned to accept with grammatical changes, Director Stallsworth seconded. All were in favor. Secretary Mady Miller also read the November Minutes. Director Neely motioned to accept, Director Stege seconded, all were in favor. 
FINANCIAL REPORT
Before reading the financial reports for October, November, and December. Financial Director Don Horn stated that the bank wants a resolution as soon as possible to sign the papers to authorize a new loan. Our loan must be renewed every two years. Resolution 25-1 was approved and signed by all board members. Our insurance sends out three bills a year. We never received the third one.  Don has called and they stated that they would send it out, but we still have not received it. That bill is allocated in our 2024 budget. Therefore, at this time, it will make us go over our 2025 budget by about $1900. Don is going to talk to our accountant to see if there is any way to work around that so it doesn’t affect this years budget. Financial Director Horn read the October report with an ending balance of $35,054.21 left in our budget. The report had no abnormalities. He read the November report with an ending balance of $25,597.85 left in our budget. The report had no abnormalities. He read the December report with an ending balance of $17,033.22 left in our budget. $44,436 was deposited for our Special Benefit Tax. Over budget items were  Port-o-let $306 and Mowing & Maintenance $550. Director Rakowski motioned to approve, Director Anderson seconded, all were in favor.  Director Stege had a conversation with a representative and sent a letter to let them know that Director Horn will be stepping down and Kali Kent will be taking his place. Kali went into Home Bank to sign on the account for authorization. 
CLUB HOUSE GARAGE COMMITTEE
A committee has not been formed yet, but we need to get that going. Director Stege and Director Rakowski will go and look at the garage and try to get a game plan. 
DREDGING COMMITTEE
Director Stege talked to Tonya Mercer about any updated-on dredging. The biggest setback is finding a dump space for all the silt that will come out of the lake. This will be tabled for now and brought back up at future meetings.
FEBRUARY MEETING 
February’s meeting will be our annual meeting and monthly meeting. We will hold the annual meeting first, where we install Todd Brown on the board. We will then roll into our monthly meeting where we will do a formal installment of positions for Financial Director and Secretary. We will go over tentative board meeting dates and registration dates. Our new lake treatment company will be at this meeting. 
ADJOURNMENT
There was no public comment and Director Rakowski motioned to adjourn at 7:36 P.M., Director Stallsworth
seconded, all were in favor. The next meeting will be held February 12th at 7:00 P.M
Secretary
Mady Miller



